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LUNCH CLUB REPORT 

We started off with another successful year, with an average of 25-30 people plus helpers attending 

and enjoying lunch and fellowship together. Christmas was the exception  when we had about 60 

people who were entertained by  our version of Snow White and the Seven Dwarves after lunch and 

the integrated service. 

Since Christmas numbers have noticeably declined and we are especially aware of this as fewer 

people regularly attend the pre lunch service which is organised by Muriel Allan who manages to 

find an interesting variety of people to lead and speak. 

Thanks as always to all the helpers – Muriel, Jean, Carol, Elspeth, Liz, Carrie, Derry, Phil, Gill, Kim and 

Alison. 

Lunch club restarts on 1st  September and future dates are 6th October, 3rdth November, 1st  

December and Christmas Lunch will be on 15th  December. 

Sue Vickery 

                                                            


